Longhorns Hit this Season Out of the Park
12-3 against St. Edwards, 7-0 against Temple, 1-0 against McLennan, 8-0 against Galveston, 6-0 and 13-5 against UTSA, and 0-1 against Texas State show a season that was more of a blow-out for our women’s softball team than anything else. With multiple injuries this season however, "the big focus ... was getting to the next pitch" head coach Connie Clark said. "We knew that playing back-to-back days, we'd have to get creative in the circle and compete pitch-to-pitch there.” In reference to the UTSA roust, “I thought we were tremendous with that mindset today." The Longhorn softball team wasn’t stellar only on the field this year; according to an announcement by the Association on October 6th, “seven players were named Easton/National Fastpitch Coaches Association (NFCA) Division I Scholar-Athletes.” In other words: Lindsey Stephens, Stephanie Ceo, Rachel Scott, Kellie Hanzel, Randel Leahy, Paige von Sprecken, and Erica Wright all maintained a combined 3.5 GPA or higher throughout the 2015-2016 school year (in fact, three had a perfect 4.0). Looking ahead to the 2017 roster, "This 2017 class is going to be fun to coach," Clark said. "M. K. Tedder, Janae Jefferson, Ari Adams & Chloe Romero will provide us with power, speed and very solid pitching depth. ... Winning is important to them, and they have all shown throughout the recruiting process that they are ready to take things to another level. We cannot wait to get them on campus and integrated into our Longhorns family."

First … (near): “Offensively, we talked about thinking outside the box, so that when you get in, you're committed to that one pitch.” 
Second …: “Their individual resumes are impressive, but the one word I would use to describe these four collectively would be 'competitive.'”
